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Bathgate Community Council

Meeting Minutes
Venue: 
Partnership Centre, Bathgate 

Date: 

Wednesday 14th November 2019
Attendees:
Ronnie MacLeod 
-
Chair 
Donald Stavert 
-
Treasurer
Ron Dingwall 

-
BCC Member 
David Main

-
BCC Member
Clainie Welsh

-
BBC Member

Debbie Magee 
-
Secretary
Malcolm Hill

-
BCC Member
Guests:
Nicola Grzesinski
-
Guest
Apologies:
John MacDonald 
-
Planning secretary

Cllr Harry Cartmill
-
Councillor


Nairn Pearson

-
West Lothian Council 

Cllr Willie Boyle
-
Councillor 

	Point
	Item
	Action

	1.
	Matters Arising/Minutes of Last meeting

Minutes of the October meeting were accepted as an accurate reflection of the meeting. Proposed by David Main and seconded by Clainie Welsh.

	Note


	2.

	Treasurers Report

Report was circulated to all members.
Scottish Community Councils taking lead in VE Day 75 Celebrations – Donald Stavert and David Main have initiated a sub-group and is planning to open a Bank Account Number 3 for the VE day funds.

Treasurers Report was proposed by Clainie Welsh and seconded David Main.

	Note

Note

Note

	3.
	Correspondence

All as per emails from Debbie Magee


	Note



	4.
	Planning

Nothing new to report
Hallam Land application for Wester Inch has been passed
	Note
Note



	5.
	Sub-Groups / Community Development Trust
VE Day sub group has met, we made initial contact with 

· Bathgate Procession and John Newlands

· All Bathgate Schools and Churches

· Town Centre Management Committee

· 50+ Network

· Bathgate History Society

· Bennie Museum

· Enterprising Bathgate

· Tesco

· Morrisons
Please refer to attached VE day Steering Group Meeting Notes.
Community Development Trust – there were two meetings held late August, we have had a positive response and have now registered the CDT with Companies House and have finalized the Articles of Association. It was agreed we will ask all members for a £2 annual fee. To be considered as a member you need to be a resident in Bathgate and we will also require 8 or 9 Directors. Donald Stavert has submitted an online application for the CDT and has a telephone interview to finalise on the 15th November 2019.
David Main has a sub group to support the Putting Bathgate on the Map, they met last week and was very positive, Stuart Ness the CE of Visit West Lothian was in attendance. David Main will progress.

	Note

Note
Note

DM

	6.
	AOCB

Town Centre Funds

We were only allocated funds for the Putting Bathgate On the Map application through the Town Centre Regeneration Fund, we were allocated:
· Putting Bathgate on the Map £26,249
· Commuter Car Park - None
· Street Furniture - None
· Water Feature - None
· Water Fountain – None
Council Executive made the decision on the applications based on the recommendations from the Council Officers.
David Main will invite Sybil Cavanagh to the January meeting.
River Forth Fisheries Nim Kibbler to be invited to come along to the January meeting.

Jimmy Liddell has a Church group based within the Partnership Centre and is trying to keep the church going, he needs some support with advertising we have confirmed we will support him by putting information on the Website, Advertising within the Partnership Centre and David Main will write a note in the Courier.
North Expansion of Bathgate meeting tomorrow at 3pm in Room 4 at Bathgate Partnership Centre it will be run by Colin Hardie.

Joint Forum of Community Councils have a conference on 21st November 2019, Dr Oliver Escobar is the keynote speaker, he has been involved in a similar seminar this year in Strengthening Community Councils.
	Note
Note

DM

JM

Note
Note

Note

	7.
	Date of Next Meeting

Christmas night out will be Friday 13th December 2019 to 7.00pm at Fairway.
Next Meeting will be Thursday 9th January 2019.

	Note
Note


